SYLLABUS for Fall 2011, ABE Writing Course (Level 3-and up)
Instructor:  Kathy Harrigan Phone/Message: 596-5323. Leave message with call-back number for return contact within 24 hours, except on weekends or holidays.    
Email: kharrigan@spscc.ctc.edu  Mail Box: Bldg. 34, Room 108. 
Meet with Instructor: 1:30-2:30 PM—subject to occasional change. Arrange meetings in advance to guarantee time. Office: Building 34—Room 108. 
Course Description: This course is for those who want to learn more about writing for their roles as workers, students, family, and community members. Students in the class share the goal of becoming more fluent, independent, and comfortable as a writer. You will:
· Determining the purpose for your writing. 

· Organize and present written information to serve the purpose. 

· Pay attention to grammar, spelling, and sentence structure, to help your readers understand.
· Look for feedback and revise to make your writing effective.
	


The course also emphasizes time management, self reflection, test-taking strategies and helpful study habits. Attendance is critical to your success. If you cannot attend regularly (you can miss no more than 5 days) or cannot complete daily homework, this is not the class for you. 
Texts and Materials: Students DO NOT need to purchase books or supplies, but may want to have the following to help with organization.
* 3” X 5" index cards-- (flash cards for vocab)


* 3 ring binder and notebook paper
* Small stapler w/ staples (suggest "Dollar Store" type)        * Hole punch—(suggest Dollar Store)
* Pens, pencils, flash drive for computer


Course Components—how is the class work organized and what do students have to do?

Lecture: To introduce concepts, the instructor lectures on some days. Students should take notes when they want to recall information later.

Group Work: Students are required to work in large or small groups sometimes. Peer review is part of some assignments. 
Types of Writing and Assignments: Students will learn about sentence structure, parts of speech, how to organize and write paragraphs for journals, essays, letters, and other formal and informal types of writing for specific purposes. They may work on-line, out of texts provided for in-class assignments, or do homework given in class. Some assignments require that students interview others.

Reading: Because reading and writing are connected skills, reading assignments are given, as well. 

Assignments and Tests: Students are expected to complete homework by due dates. Students often correct their own work from assigned texts, but will meet with the instructor to evaluate it. Late work may not be evaluated. Students may use the Writing Center, Bldg. 22 for help with assignments.

Website Access: Students are required to locate and print assignments and documents for class. The website is accessed at www.Harriganclasses.weebly.com
Testing: Standardized tests, such as the CASAS, are given to determine when a student is ready to move to another level. Also, a midterm and final may be required. Quizzes are given.
Class Policies:
· Students are expected to be in class daily and to treat class as they would a job.  If you miss more than five days, you will likely not receive a satisfactory grade. Each part of a class hour missed counts towards an absence.

· Call the instructor when you are going to be absent, as you would for work. (596-5323)
· Classroom participation is required. To participate, you must arrive on time and be ready to work. Questions and comments must be appropriate, must relate to what is being discussed, must not disrupt the class or pull classmates off task. 
· Side conversations that disrupt the class, group work, or other students’ opportunities to learn are not tolerated. 

· Eating or drinking in class is not allowed.
·  Seating may be assigned at any time.
· Be on time to class.  Three “tardies” of 10 minutes or more count as one full absence. 
· Turn in work and take tests on time. Late work may not be evaluated by the instructor. 
· Academic difficulties. Talk to the instructor if you are having trouble. Register with Disabilities Services if you are eligible for accommodations. 
· All cell phones must be turned off and put away. 
· No guests or children are allowed in the classroom.

· There is no smoking on campus. 

· Don’t copy other’s work. Copying from a student, the internet, or any author is called plagiarism. It is against school policy and is taken seriously. Work that is copied and turned in as your own will not be evaluated. Incidents may be reported to a school administrator for appropriate action. 
· You are expected to have an increase in points on CASAS tests over a three quarter period to continue being enrolled in Basic Skills classes. 
· You must show respect to fellow students, staff and faculty at all times. This includes respecting others’ opinions, lifestyles, and different levels of academic skill.
· Disruptions have been unusual in this class. However, when student behavior disturbs the positive learning atmosphere, is not respectful, or violates classroom/school policies, the instructor has the right to ask a student to leave.  In this case, the student must gather their things and exit the classroom area immediately without further disruption. The student is responsible for contacting the instructor (phone or in-person) to review the situation and appropriate behavior expectations before the student returns to class for the next session. 
Strategies for Success: 

· Use campus resources like the Writing Center (Bldg 22) and the Computer Lab (Bldg 34).

· Join class discussions and group exercises to help you learn—even if you are nervous at first.
· Obtain a free student ID card upstairs in the Student Services office in the Student Union Building (27).Your ID entitles you to ride the city bus for free for the whole quarter. There are other benefits. 

· Contact Disabilities Services Office in Building 27, upstairs (596-5306) if you qualify for accommodations. This must be done on a quarterly basis before each new quarter.

	Important Days: 
	

	Advising Day, October 25 (no day classes); Veteran’s Day—November 11 (holiday); Thanksgiving Break—November 24 and 25 (holidays)

Last Day of Instruction, December 2.


	


Note: The instructor reserves the right to make changes to the syllabus and policies.
